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ALA’s Committee on Diversity and Inclusion is tasked with providing guidance, education and 
resources supporting ALA’s Diversity and Inclusion initiative. Our Committee, comprised of nine 
members and two ALA liaisons, meets monthly to discuss various initiatives to further ALA’s goal.  
 
In early 2014, our Committee decided to create a presentation on why Diversity and Inclusion is 
important. Our hope was to educate as many members as possible about the importance of Diversity 
and Inclusion in their law firms and Chapters. From that brain-storming, Diversity & Inclusion, 60 Tips in 
75 Minutes (“60 Tips”) was born. Attached at Exhibit 1 is the complete presentation.  
 
This presentation was created with feedback from all members of our Committee. We accomplished 
this via monthly Committee conference calls and in-person gatherings. Our goal with the presentation 
was to provide a better understanding of the dimensions of diversity; to educate members about 
updating current policies within their firms as it pertains to diversity and inclusion; to teach best 
practices for hiring; to provide resources on how firms can become more inclusive; and to explain why 
all of this is so important.  
 
Once our Committee felt that our presentation was ready, we prepared a proposal to present at the 
2014 Business of Law and HR Conferences (see attached at Exhibit 2). We saw this as an opportunity 
to spread our message to members throughout the country. Unfortunately, we were not invited to 
present at these conferences. While disappointing, our Committee felt that we should still pursue 
engagements to share our presentation and decided that we would offer to speak at Chapter 
educational seminars.  
 
In September of 2014, our Committee Chair, Ruth Fry was asked prepare a Diversity presentation for 
the First State (Delaware) Chapter, because of her extensive involvement with Diversity and Inclusion 
in her law firm and Chapter. Ruth proposed presenting our 60 Tips presentation and the chapter 
booked Ruth for November 19, 2014. The feedback from the First State Chapter was excellent (See 
Exhibit 3).  
 
Because of the favorable feedback from the First State Chapter about 60 Tips, our Committee decided 
that we were ready to take our presentation on the road. An e-mail was prepared and posted on the 
ALA Chapter President List Serve announcing our willingness to visit chapters (see attached at Exhibit 
4). It was decided that the Committee member or members within the closest geographic location to a 
Chapter would make the presentation. At our November 2, 2014 in-person meeting in Las Vegas, our 
Committee tweaked the presentation and did a full rehearsal in real-time so all Committee members 
would feel comfortable at the upcoming Chapter visits.  
 
A full package was prepared including an initial announcement that Chapters could send to members 
about the session, links to helpful resources, full notes that support each slide within the presentation 
and also, texts and links for follow-up after each presentation. Copies of this information can be found 
at Exhibit 5. The Committee prepared a tri-fold brochure entitled “Why Diversity?” and this brochure is 
distributed to all attendees (see Exhibit 6). Attendees were told that additional copies of this brochure 
are available upon request for distribution in their firms helping to further spread our message. In 
addition, our Committee offered an article originally written by Committee member Robert Stevens that 
could be included in future Chapter Newsletters again advancing our message. Each speaker changes 
the name on the article for the Chapter they presented to (See Exhibit 7).  
 
As a result of our e-mail to Chapter Presidents, requests came pouring in. Each Chapter understood 
that there was no fee for the session but they would be asked to provide reasonable travel expenses for 



 

the speaker[s]. With each request, the Committee Chair would send an e-mail asking for a volunteer to 
present at the requesting Chapter. Our Committee viewed this opportunity as a “win-win” because we 
were sharing very important information with many members but also, gaining further exposure for our 
Committee and helping to advance ALA’s initiatives.  
 
As of November 30, 2015, our Committee has presented to 22 ALA chapters. In addition we have 11 
additional engagements scheduled in early 2016 and four other Chapters have asked us to present but 
those dates are not set at this time. A full listing of Chapter speaking engagements can be found at 
Exhibit 8.  
 
Wanting to spread our message even further, we approached ALA’s Cyber Chapter about offering this 
session as a monthly Webinar. Knowing many members do not belong to local Chapters or may not be 
able to attend Chapter meetings, we felt this would offer those members an opportunity to attend. On 
September 15, 2015, Committee Member Robert Stevens presented to the Cyber Chapter. Once again, 
feedback after the presentation was very positive and one attendee wrote, “This was the best Webinar I 
have ever attended.” See additional comments from the Cyber Chapter Webinar at Exhibit 9. We have 
also secured the recorded webinar and are making it available for those chapters that are unable to 
fund a chapter visit by a Committee member.  
 
All in all, our Committee is extremely pleased with the success of our 60 Tips seminar. Other than the 
investment of time from all of our dedicated Committee members, there were no budgetary costs for 
this project. Based on the positive feedback received about this session and requests from Chapter 
leaders for additional Diversity sessions, ALA’s Committee on Diversity and Inclusion is already 
brainstorming about our next road-show. Feedback and photos received from various chapters can be 
found at Exhibit 10.  
 
Presenting 60 Tips to several chapters has opened our Committee to a unique pool of potential 
candidates to join our Committee in the future. Therefore, as we travel around the country, we are 
watching for and recruiting potential committee members and potential diverse future leaders for ALA. 
The Committee Chair and Co-Chair have proactively reached out to enthusiastic members about 
joining the Committee and several of which have applied for this round of nominations. As part of our 
responsibility to advance diversity in our membership and leadership in particular, Committee members 
nominated several diverse candidates for various leadership role openings in ALA during the 
nomination process. Also, during the due-diligence process for the four Committee openings this year, 
the Committee Chair and Vice- Chair openly promoted the "60 Tips" presentation to Chapter Leaders 
interviewed in the process and secured additional Chapter interest in the presentation.  
 
Thank you for your consideration for this Idea Award Submission.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Shari Tivy  
Chair  
Committee on Diversity and Inclusion 
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